
I recommend approving the resolution to establish a cooperative with 

the Big Lake School District for girls’ lacrosse.  Big Lake has 2 girls that 

have been playing on club teams in Monticello and Big Lake during last two 

years.  However, Monticello added both boys and girls lacrosse as school-

sponsored activities for the 2013-14 school year. With that decision, there 

are very few club events available for them.  The 2 girls from Big Lake that 

would like to play on a Becker-Big Lake cooperative girls lacrosse team.  

The coach has stated this will not impact playing time for the Becker 

participants.  The participants from Big Lake will pay the Big Lake activity 

fee.  Becker will bill a pro-rata share of the program costs to Big Lake.  

There is no additional cost to the Becker School District as a result of this 

agreement.  The resolution is expected to be approved by the Big Lake 

School Board later this month (enclosed). 
 


